
 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

Hope you’ve all had a lovely Easter Break.  

 

Please find attached to the school website the following;  

 

 SCC Symptom Free Testing Letter  - Please note this does not replace a PCR test if you or your child have 

any symptoms  

 Year 3 Mummification Letter 

 

To view these attachments please click here 

 

 

KEEPING US INFORMED  

Please could we ask all parents to inform the school if anyone in the household is going for a 
coronavirus test or is self-isolating as another family member in the household has tested posi-
tive. 

Please remember to be considerate of others when lining up in the queue and to wear a mask 
where possible unless you have a medical condition which exempts you. 

 

 

 

 

 

To contact any member of staff, please email office@shirleyschools.co.uk marked for the attention of 
the member of staff and your email will be forwarded. 

 

 

 

https://www.shirleyjuniorschool.org/page/?title=Letters%3A+Spring+2&pid=80
mailto:office@shirleyschools.co.uk


 

 

 

April        

Monday 26th      All Stars Dance After School Club Starts 

 

May  

Thursday 27th      Year 6 Leavers Photos   

Friday 28th      Non-Uniform Day  

Monday 31st –Friday 4th May  MAY HALF TERM  

Dates for your Diary  

 

NON-UNIFORM DAY  

Hamwic Trust have arranged for us to have a  

Non-uniform Day on Friday 28th May 2021  

 

We are asking for a voluntary donation of £1 as it was agreed that the 

money raised will go towards Christmas Eve boxes for disadvantaged 

pupils across the Academy Trust.  

  

 

Don’t forget to look at our Community Information page also in the letters section 
for what’s happening in Southampton on our website. 

https://www.shirleyjuniorschool.org/page/?title=Community+Information&pid=115 

PLEASE NOT THIS RELATES TO THE SCC SYMPTON FREE TESTING LETTER ATTACHED TO THE SCHOOL 
WEBSITE  

Confirmatory PCR Tests  

Staff or pupils with a positive LFD test result must self-isolate in line with the stay-at-home guidance. They will also 
need to arrange a lab-based polymerase chain reaction (PCR) test to confirm the result. If the PCR test is taken 
within 2 days of the positive lateral flow test, and is negative, it overrides the self-test LFD test and the pupil can 
return to school. Those with a negative LFD test result can also continue to attend school and use protective 
measures. 

Symptomatic testing 

The asymptomatic testing programme does not replace the current testing policy for those with symptoms. Anyone 
with symptoms (even if they recently had a negative LFD test result), should still self-isolate immediately according 
to government guidelines. 
Those with symptoms are also expected to order a test online or visit a test site to take a lab-based polymerase 
chain reaction (PCR) test to check if they have the virus. 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/actions-for-schools-during-the-coronavirus-outbreak/schools-coronavirus-covid-19-operational-guidance#booking-a-polymerase-chain-reaction-pcr-test-through-119
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/actions-for-schools-during-the-coronavirus-outbreak/schools-coronavirus-covid-19-operational-guidance#booking-a-polymerase-chain-reaction-pcr-test-through-119


 

 

Do you want to win Voucher or Prizes ? 

We have been running a ‘School Street’. This is where a section of road outside the school is closed briefly to        

motorised vehicles at school drop off and pick up times, allowing that section of road to safely be used by the          

children and their families. Bellemoor Road is closed to motor vehicles on weekdays during term time,                   

between 8.20am and 3.30pm. Access is maintained for emergency vehicles and residents living directly within the 

closure. 

The school and Southampton City Council are seeking views on the School Street from pupils, parents, staff,          

residents and the wider community in order to feed into future opportunities.  

 

Please complete the survey at: 

Adult survey: bit.ly/schoolstreetadult 

Pupil survey: bit.ly/schoolstreetpupil 

 

Calmore Cricket Club Summer Programmes 
 
The All Stars programme is aimed at 5-8 year olds & Dynamos Cricket 9-12 year olds, the initia-
tives aim to be an introduction to cricket for newcomers and as part of the programme each child 
signed up receive kit to accompany the programme and for use at home. 
Sign up links for each programme can be seen below: 
 
All Stars - https://ecb.clubspark.uk/.../cad81196-6653-48c8-a484... 

Dynamos - https://ecb.clubspark.uk/.../1ea1b8e4-fb6f-412b-8e9b... 

 

KEEPING SAFE ONLINE 

It has been brought to our attention that there has been some disturbing content on TIKTOK. 
Pupils in our school should not be on the platform as they are under age. If you do allow your 
child to use it, please take some time to talk with them and make sure they have not been      
affected by anything they may have read.  

https://sustrans.onlinesurveys.ac.uk/southampton-school-streets-adult-survey
https://sustrans.onlinesurveys.ac.uk/southampton-school-streets-pupil-survey
https://ecb.clubspark.uk/AllStars/Course/cad81196-6653-48c8-a484-995adf37c9f9?fbclid=IwAR2TSdH9OWQNY_cpQHfX_pwbnNIPnNzr_5Quv5qWSTxtLBQUx2k9ldqDqFw
https://ecb.clubspark.uk/Dynamos/Course/1ea1b8e4-fb6f-412b-8e9b-a782d5427754?fbclid=IwAR0Ees2deVvidulx1BVLkniaRy0OQI5bCk4urd4I1Hr6hFOXhun3ALdkGUY


Community News 

If you are a European Union (EU), European Economic Area (EEA) or Swiss citizen, you and 

your family need to apply to get either settled or pre-settled status to carry on living in the UK. 

You have until 30 June 2021 to apply. For more information please visit the GOV.UK website or 

call EU Welcome on 0800 246 5339 for free support and immigration advice.  

 

 

 

Exciting news regarding UK government-funded training courses, that I am certain will be of interest to you! 

 

We have access to over 50 fully funded level 2 courses to help you learn and progress in your career. 

 

Explore all FREE online courses - https://explore.freecoursesinengland.co.uk/free-courses/ 

 

These online courses provide the flexibility to study all from the comfort of your own home or office. 

 

Our free courses are fully accredited by NCFE or TQUK, and successful completers will be awarded a formal qualification. 

 

There is a range of courses to choose from including mental health, digital skills, a variety of business workshops and a host 

of health and social care courses to name a few. 

SAINTS FOUNDATION  

 

The booking information is now on the website for upcoming Kicks sessions across the city. All 

sessions are free to attend, start date W/C 26
th
 April. 

  

This is the link for the website, all links go directly to the required sessions to make this an easy 

process: 

  

https://www.southamptonfc.com/saints-foundation/projects/involvement/saints-kicks 

  

https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMjMsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMTA0MDEuMzgxMTUyODEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5nb3YudWsvc2V0dGxlZC1zdGF0dXMtZXUtY2l0aXplbnMtZmFtaWxpZXMvaWYteW91LWhhdmUtcGVybWFuZW50LXJlc2lk
https://marketsmarter.us4.list-manage.com/track/click?u=4bf455bb6fe5423967cdd3dab&id=1fae56a54e&e=71635c7ce9
https://marketsmarter.us4.list-manage.com/track/click?u=4bf455bb6fe5423967cdd3dab&id=b02ddf2dbc&e=71635c7ce9
https://marketsmarter.us4.list-manage.com/track/click?u=4bf455bb6fe5423967cdd3dab&id=5481986f4b&e=71635c7ce9
https://marketsmarter.us4.list-manage.com/track/click?u=4bf455bb6fe5423967cdd3dab&id=57fdb2060a&e=71635c7ce9
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__www.southamptonfc.com_saints-2Dfoundation_projects_involvement_saints-2Dkicks&d=DwMFAg&c=pbUzoxRZCRvayVvkYvkiMO6u1jPMdBrTZxWyx_2PsKs&r=Le3AN_0AOqog3Ghkd7Q2BDY60ptpM6AocNTgAq1WWWWNzpE2_6PcfjDyTeDLujdz&m=dTON




Employment support in the city 

 

As Southampton follows the roadmap out of lockdown restrictions, we are also making plans to resume 
some face to face support in the city. Our work clubs remain closed, but preparations are underway to 
resume urgent face to face sessions.  

Make sure you're following us on Facebook, Twitter or Instagram for updates about when these       
bookable sessions will be available. 

Our Employment Officers continue to work with clients virtually - please contact us or visit our          
website for more information. 

 

Virtual Employability Course 

Our next free online Employability Course for people who want to develop their employability skills and 
start preparing to look for work is running at the end of April. The course will be delivered online via 
Zoom, and learners will receive resources and their completion certificate through email. 

Dates and times (learners must be able to attend all 4 sessions): 

 Monday 26th April 10am-11:30am 

 Tuesday 27th April 10am-11:30am 

 Wednesday 28th April 10am-11:30am 

 Thursday 29th April 10am-11:30am 

 

The course is free for anyone aged 19+ and living in or around Southampton. 

The aim of this course is to improve your confidence around getting a job and develop your employability 
skills. This course acts as an introduction to employability, or to refresh existing knowledge for people 
who have been out of work or are looking to change their career. The course is fun and relaxed and acts 
as a stepping stone to accredited employability courses. 

 

https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDIsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMTA0MTUuMzg4MTc3NjEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5mYWNlYm9vay5jb20vc290b25jYXJlZXJzIn0.SYyvRQjcoceqBwb0Sa4vFHZmblTlgKKZfU1jqqfrWWw/s/899466559/
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDMsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMTA0MTUuMzg4MTc3NjEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3R3aXR0ZXIuY29tL3NvdG9uY2FyZWVycyJ9.gyofxNxpxYWY5P5WG6SaAFyZjwwd01SyLxXpEf2CUQo/s/899466559/br/1021
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDQsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMTA0MTUuMzg4MTc3NjEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL2luc3RhZ3JhbS5jb20vc290b25jYXJlZXJzLz9obD1lbi1nYiJ9.18x63MKLwxnPakVA1nQaBBr5GfK-e4vVm570cpzW9Bg/s/8
mailto:employment.support.team@southampton.gov.uk
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDUsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMTA0MTUuMzg4MTc3NjEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwOi8vYWNjZXNzLXNvdXRoYW1wdG9uLmNvLnVrL2hlbHAtZmluZGluZy13b3JrLyJ9.lDz6v6Ut3JmvFGhjqlxRaDRJZDehLNociBeONYd
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDUsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMTA0MTUuMzg4MTc3NjEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwOi8vYWNjZXNzLXNvdXRoYW1wdG9uLmNvLnVrL2hlbHAtZmluZGluZy13b3JrLyJ9.lDz6v6Ut3JmvFGhjqlxRaDRJZDehLNociBeONYd
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDEsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMTA0MTUuMzg4MTc3NjEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwOi8vYWNjZXNzLXNvdXRoYW1wdG9uLmNvLnVrL2hlbHAtZmluZGluZy13b3JrLyJ9.R9JA6EdeEKGqzhqtU86fpUTe6LEmE3IJXd


After the course, learners will have the opportunity to receive ongoing support from other Employ-
ment Support Team projects, which are currently being delivered virtually. 

Over the 4 sessions, the course will aim to: 

 Improve learners’ confidence and motivation 

 Support learners with CV writing 

 Teach job application tips and tricks 

 Develop interview techniques 

 Help learners plan to move into paid work, volunteering or education 

 

To join this course, please contact daniel.stickland@southampton.gov.uk or call 07811 165534. 

mailto:daniel.stickland@southampton.gov.uk
mailto:daniel.stickland@southampton.gov.uk


PTFA  

 
Join the new committee! 
Are you interested?  We’d love to chat about it!  We’ve had one volunteer already 
to join the new team, could you help too?  We’re hoping to organise an event for 
the end of term, so this would be a great way to find out how it all works.  Find us 
through facebook, email ptfa@shirleyschools.co.uk find us on the road some time if 
you’d like to ask any questions.  We have all thoroughly enjoyed the years that we 
have done this! 

 

 

School Lottery  

This remains a great way to support the school - with the chance to win 
£25,000!!  Weekly prize money to someone in our school is currently standing at 
£20.80, and the more people that play the more you could win!   Only £1 a ticket, 
and this year more than ever this funding is vital for us to continue to support the 
school.  Sign up here: 
https://www.yourschoollottery.co.uk/lottery/school/shirley-junior-school 

 

mailto:ptfa@shirleyschools.co.ukAtor
https://www.yourschoollottery.co.uk/lottery/school/shirley-junior-school?fbclid=IwAR0KNcxjvH5Il7E6DbqMZH0n9IJ2FkqSURW_eHq5bqsRxZtI-YLlRH8JvtI

